BAYSIDE PAC MEETING AGENDA 
MAY 2016, 6.30 pm

[bookmark: _GoBack]Attending: Lori Smith, Sandra Arthur, Marti Redman, Amy Greenfield, Darcy Winkel, Sharon Schwartz, Wendy MacDonald

Approval of agenda:   Lori motioned and Amy seconded.

Approval of minutes:  Marti motioned and Sharon seconded.

President's Report:
· We have a new roof coming over the next 2 years, and some parents are unaware of this development.  The gym and North pod will receive a new roof this summer.  The remaining school roof will be replaced during the spring and summer of 2017.
· Saanich is facing just over $1M cuts in their education budget.   COPACS shared the district has been requested to return $700,000 that had been made in administrative savings and are also required to pay $314,000 for annual costs for a new provincial network for internet access, up from a cost of $30,000 for the previous system.  COPACS have asked for PAC’s to write letters to the government for more money to be put into the education funds for our schools, and we have writen a letter.  COPACS are also asking parents to add their voices to their campaign to lobby the government on this issue by sending their own letters in support.
· Stelly's have sent a note to thank Bayside PAC for our offer to assist with fundraising when they "get the green light to guild/renovate the Stelly's theatre".  However, without a completed feasibility study there will be no green light.  With no study they cannot approach significant private or corporate donors, nor can they apply to any level of government for grants.  Significant financial support and involvement of the community is essential to the success of this project.  Timely completion of this study is critical.  Stelly's ask that we make the new PAC aware of our project and funding request.  AND also advise our parent community about this project.  Individual donations can be made via PayPal or with a credit card on our website www.theatreatstellys.com.  All donations of any amount are greatly appreciated!  Stelly’s is still asking money for their feasibility study.  They are hoping even for individual funding to help get their study off the ground.  PAC will look at this again in June.

Treasurer's Report:   
· There is still lots of classroom funding and field trip funding available.
· Total expenses this year from operating account was $17,358.11 and from the gaming account was $9,572.38, for a total spent of $26,930.49.  Our total income from the gaming account was $11,240 and from the operating account was $9,407.05, for a total income of $20,652.59.  Some items have not been spent as of yet from the operating and the gaming account, thought that some items will still be claimed in the June PAC meeting.
· We will have $1713 remaining in gaming if everything is spent at the end of June.  We have budgeted for $15,955 to be spent and $9572 has been spent to date.
· We will have a discussion in June regarding Thrifty Smile Cards.  Sandra will ask if we will continue to raise money with our Fairways cards over the summer.
· Mr. Kovacs put a funding request in for the next school year for each child to learn karate.  It would be $5/child, at approximately $3000 and this would take place during PE.  Since this can’t come from the gaming account, it was thought we will not have enough money in the operating account to support this request.  We will look at this again in June.


Communication Report: 
· Marti reported that the grade 5 clothing sales were a huge success and sold about $1350.  This wave of clothing has about $100 in profit.
· She would like to see on the June agenda a set, standard clothing offering, such as a pullover, shorts, track pants, t-Shirts, all with just one logo.
· The student council has helped to sell our clothing over the last 2 orders and Marti has received an invoice for $617.79 for their t-Shirts from Mme. Levesque.  She motioned we pay $117.79 of that invoice as a thank you and Sharon seconded this motion.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
· Marti has purchased new pens with the Bayside logo to go into the Monk school supply orders.

COPACS Report :
· COPACS is willing to reimburse for any paper expenses PAC incurs, or for toner expenses, just keep the receipts.   It was thought that if PAC photocopies at school, and then JoAnn can bill us, we can use that receipt to submit to COPACS for the next school year.
· School board had a meeting with the Minister of Education and told him they would submit an unbalanced budget this year.  By doing this, they are risking their jobs as the government can send in a special advisor to fire the board and then charge the board an additional $200,000 which they don’t have.  Many parent voices are needed to step in and advocate for the government to put more money to education.   Our current model of funding is based on declining enrollment and it does not account for the cost of inflation.  If the board is to balance the budget, the core of education will be affected.
· Next year is an election year in BC.  Parent voices should be heard to put education on the election platform.


CPF Report:
· We had 4 students travel to the mainland to compete in the concours with one student placing second in his category. Great results. CPF had a total of 3/4 of the students request a portion of the reimbursement for travel expenses.
· CPF has decided to have each representative meet with all the French teachers in September to introduce ourselves and roles as it seemed there was confusion as to the purpose of CPF in a couple of the schools. We are primarily a resource in terms of nominal funding as well as Educational and National to local contacts within the French community and its offerings in the promotion of second language learning both immersion and Core French.  We have one major fundraiser per year to help with costs for various inter and intra school activities. This is the Magazine Drive which will again be held in September. Memberships are available to anyone interested and a portion of this also goes directly to our Chapter.
· We will be hosting an appreciation and social evening at Brentwood Bay Pub June 24 from 4:30- 6:30. Appetizers with a mild French flair will be offered.  ALL are welcome to attend and invitations will be posted in the next week. It also happens to be St Jean Baptiste Day.
· We held our AGM at the beginning of May. I will stay as Bayside CPF Rep… unless someone really wants to take this on in September. You never know!

Principal's Report:
Upcoming dates to note:
· May 24 - Div 75, 76, 77 FT to Air Park
· May 25 - Grade 5 Parent Info Night & Instrument Petting Zoo for Gr. 5 Band students 7-8 pm
· May 26 - Bayside Open House 5:30-7:30 pm
· May 27 - Sue Bradley's Retirement 3-7 pm
· May 30 – Jun 1 - ABL field trip
· May 31 - Staff Appreciation Lunch
· Jun 2 - Pizza Day; Meeting with Admin & Pizza parents for 2016-17 pizza update
· [bookmark: yui_3_17_2_3_1464118653671_653]Jun 7 - PAC Hot Dogs & Extended Lunch, canoe related book launch
· Jun 13 - 17 - Grade 8 Exam week
· Jun 21 - PAC Mtg @ 6:30 pm
· Jun 27 – Gr. 8 Awards Ceremony 1:30 pm
· Jun 27 - Gr. 8 Farewell 7 pm
· Jun 28 – Gr. 8's to Centennial Park
· Jun 29 - Last Day of School: dismissal 10 am; Report Cards home
· Jun 30 – Admin Day
· Jun 30 - Anu Patel's Retirement

Information to Report:
· 2016-17 Staffing is underway – numbers look the same as 2015-16
· Enriched SENCOTEN program is being introduced Sep 2016 (no other public school has this, similar to French immersion)
· $6.1 million for our roof from the government, 1 million from the district
· The canteen will be closing at the end of June.  There is a $24,000 deficit and over the next 2 years the school will work to pay off the deficit.  We will follow the Royal Oak Middle school model of hot lunches.  Wendy has asked the pizza volunteers to come early the next pizza day (June 2) to discuss the next school year and pizza day fundraisers.   PAC decided to leave in the $1000 in our proposed budget and will look at having 4 hot lunch fundraisers over the next 2016/2017 year.

Grade 8 Farewell Report: - Darcy Winkel
· The theme the grade 8’s chose this year is Hollywood.  We have 3 lead coordinators that have stepped up, one for food, one for activities and one for decorating.    The grade 8 farewell is on June 27, from 7-9:30pm and will take place at Bayside.  Our budget is approximately $3000, $800 will come from PAC, and then the rest will come from the sale of the tickets at @15/tickets.  We are expecting about 160 grade 8’s to attend out of approximately 184 grade 8 students.

Grade 5 Parent night: - Marti Redman
· PAC will be present to sell extra clothing and water bottles, answer any questions and call for parents to step up and join our parent group that supports Bayside, staff and students alike.   We will have Fairways and Thrifty Smile cards on hand to give out.  We will also invite the parents present to the open house which will be the following night, May 26.

Any other business:
· It was decided that Kelly will make the decision if tickets will be needed to be given out/received from family members to ensure they only have one dessert of each kind so we will have enough to go around for all who are present at the open house.













Next PAC meeting will be June 21, at the Brentwood Bay Empourium (TBC)
Meeting adjourned at 8:15
